Another tuition hike hits ECSU

By: Corey Sipe

The Connecticut State University (http://w3.sysoff.ctstateu.edu/) board of trustees approved a 3.9% increase in tuition for the 2001-2002 academic year for both graduates and undergraduates at all four of its universities which include Eastern Connecticut State University in Willimantic (http://www.easternct.edu), Southern Connecticut State 

University in New Haven (http://www.scsu.ctstateu.edu), Central Connecticut State University in New Britain (http://www.ccsu.edu), and Western Connecticut State University in Danbury (http://www.wcsu.ctstateu.edu).


Tuition for in-state undergraduate students at the four universities will increase by $84 (from $2,142 to $2,226) and for out-of-state undergraduate students tuition by $270 (from $6,934 to $7,204). As for in-state graduate students, tuition will increase by $104 (from $2,668 to $2,772) and for out-of-state graduate students, tuition will increase by $290 (from $7,726 to $7,436).


CSU Chancellor William Cibes said that, “While we have worked very hard to contain costs, the tuition increase is necessary if the state universities are to maintain the quality of programs and services that our increasing number of students demand and expect”. 


The board of trustees also approved an increase for the university general fee, the university fee, housing fee, and food service fee for the 2001-2002 academic year. A 3.5% increase in the university fee applies to all four universities. The university fee for in-state undergraduate and graduate students will increase by $23 (from $659 to $682). For out-of-state undergraduate and graduate students, the university fee will increase by $57 (from $1,620 to $1,677). The housing fee at Eastern for a double occupancy room will increase by $171 (from $3,232 to $3,403), for more information on ECSU Housing Department, check out their website (http://www.ecsu.ctstateu.edu/depts/housing/index.html) 


In an article appearing in the Hartford Courant (http://www.ctnow.com) on February 15, 2001, Chibes told the Connecticut legislature’s appropriations committee that CSU would have to raise tuition nearly 12% to make up for shortages in the budget. Governor John G. Rowland proposes to cut some of the funding normally given to the CSU system. The governor’s proposal includes budgets for CSU, the University of Connecticut, the state’s 12 community colleges and the degree-granting program known, as Charter Oak College is 2.4% more than last year but state Higher Education Commissioner Valerie F. Lewis says that that’s 9.5% less than what the schools need to keep up with rising costs. The legislature budget items that help take away funding for Higher Education include prisons and health care. “This puts us on the verge of a political explosion, when parents find out that there is no room at state universities for their children to get the skills they need,” said Chibes. 


The Campus Lantern will continue to do further articles on the tuition hikes affecting students at all four Connecticut State Universities. More information about the Connecticut Legislature and to contact the legislature go to http://www.cga.state.ct.us.

